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MEDIA RELEASE: 15 May 2011

ALHR Welcomes Appointment of Bret Walker SC as National Security Legislation Monitor

Australian Lawyers for Human Rights today expressed its support for the recent appointment by the Attorney-General, Robert McClelland, of leading Sydney barrister, Bret Walker, as the government’s inaugural Independent National Security Legislation Monitor.
President of ALHR, Stephen Keim, welcomed the appointment. Mr. Keim said that the federal government has chosen a very able person and independent mind in Bret Walker SC to be Australia’s inaugural Independent National Security Legislation Monitor. Mr. Walker is a leading Sydney silk who, among numerous other achievements, was president of the New South Wales Bar association from 2001 to 2003.
Mr. Keim, however, urged the government to show more urgency to bring Australia’s national security legislation back in line with the democratic mores that underpin a liberal democratic society. Mr. Keim said: “The Commonwealth government has been slow to acknowledge the six years of overreaction by the Howard government that is represented by Australia’s national security laws. The legislation providing for Mr. Walker’s appointment, the Independent National Security Legislation Monitor Act 2010, was passed over a year ago. Hopefully, Mr. Walker’s appointment will be the start of a strong catch up period by the government and that some of the sensible recommendations for change to the existing legislation made by numerous committees and the Australian Law Reform Commission will start to flow through the Parliament. It is indeed time to commence the wind back.”
Mr. Keim also urged the government to ensure that the Monitor position was sufficiently resourced to allow Mr. Walker to be effective. He said: “While Mr. Walker constitutes an excellent appointment, it remains to be seen whether his part time status and the resources allocated to him for this work are sufficient to allow him to make progress against the entrenched national security establishment and a government distinguished for its timidity in undoing the excesses of the Howard years.”  
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